
 

 

 
 
 

  

 
 

CONDOLENCE MOTION 
 
 
Moved by: Councillor Brad Bradford  
 
Seconded by: 

 
Councillor Jennifer McKelvie 

 

 
 
The Mayor and Members of Toronto City Council are deeply saddened to learn of the passing of 
Len Stanley on December 20, 2018. 
 
With a passion for gardening, Len worked for many years with the City of Toronto, eventually 
becoming the Superintendent at Kew Gardens and was thrilled with the opportunity to live in the 
historic Gardner's Cottage for many years with his loving wife Margaret. This experience left 
him with many fond family memories. Many hours were spent admiring the wonderful views 
and meeting the many admiring visitors. He was very proud of the beautiful Kew Gardens.    
 
Even in retirement, his love of gardens took him on travels throughout Canada, the United States 
and overseas as a judge for the Communities in Bloom competition, where he made many new 
friends.  
 
Len will be greatly missed by his family, friends and gardeners everywhere.  
 
The City Clerk is requested to convey, on behalf of the Members of Toronto City Council, our 
sincere sympathy to Len Stanley's family. 
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